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HATS OFF
To Brother Knights 

To Brother Knight Ron Massey 
for being selected as the Senior 
Knight of the 
Month;

To Brother 
Knight Kent 
Korte for being 
selected Knight 
of the Month;

To Brother 
Knight Don and 
Kathy Lohman 
for being selected the Family of the 
Month.

To the Knights and ladies that 
have volunteered to lead our Coun-
cil, Assembly, and Ladies Auxiliary 
this year.

To the Knights & Ladies that 
supported the Madison County Fair 
through their hard work .

Did You Know
The Knights are into recycling at 

the KC Hall.  They recycle alu-
minum cans, all papers including 
bingo sheets, all plastic and plastic 
bottles and metal cans.  They have 
a baler for all cardboard.  They are 
seeking your help in recycling.

Wow, the days are flying by very rapidly. 
By the time this newsletter is in your 

hands we will have completed another year 
of activities at the Madison County Fair. 

Please allow 
me to take this op-
portunity to thank 
all of the volun-
teers who worked 
long hours at the 
food stand this 
year frying and 
serving the best 
chicken and fish 
in the area. 

Thank you to 
the Ladies Aux-
iliary for their 
assistance at the 
Rotary luncheon 
on Tuesday. 

Also, special 
t hanks  to  the 
many extra volun-
teers for Wednes-
day’s activities as 
well. 

I would also 
like to thank Kev-

Assistance of KC Members Is True Testament of Your Generosity
in Heim for once again providing the 
musical entertainment to attendees during 
disability awareness day. 

His live music performance provides 
great entertainment for all and the dance 
contest is always a big hit for participants. 
Of course looking ahead, the next major 
service opportunity we have is to provide 
much needed assistance to St. Paul Church 
at the annual Kirchenfest! 

Yes, it is that time again, and this year 
in order to maximize fund raising efforts, 
the members of the Knights of Columbus 
have stepped up and come through again by 
committing our services to frying chicken 
at the food stand not only Saturday, but 
Sunday as well. 

We have shift leaders for three shifts 
on Sunday. 

The sign-up sheets are on the bulletin 
board at the KC Hall for shifts as follows: 
10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  2:00 p.m. – 6:00 
p.m.  6:00 p.m. - Close.

This month I would like to take the op-
portunity to give all of you a snapshot of 
the results of your generous efforts. 

As you are aware, the Highland Knights 
of Columbus is comprised of a total mem-
bership of 725 Catholic gentlemen. 

We all know what it is like to volun-
teer the resources of time, talent and yes 
monies. 

What you may not be aware of is to 
whom these benefits are bestowed and to 
what extent. Our fiscal calendar runs from 
July 1st through June 30th. 

I am very happy to report to all of you 
that to date, as of the end of our 2013-2014 
year we have paid over $52,000 in dona-
tions to some 44 recipients. 

Please note that donations to any one of 
our recipients do not just come in the form 
of monetary donations. 

There are countless numbers of labor 
hours and prayer provided to the sick, 
needy, and the unborn. 

Please let it be known to all that in no 
way shape or form could we begin to pro-
vide any forms of assistance without you 
– our members. 

The sheer volume of assistance we 
provide to donation recipients is a true 
testament of your generosity. All of us 
wish to thank all of you from the bottom 
of our hearts.

Wishing you the comforts of Peace, 
Love and Joy,

Joe Wetmore,Grand Knight

KC Chicken For The Fair					     For The Pioneer/ By Leon Luber

Larry Korte, (left) Jim Kampwerth, Jerry Genteman, Dave Gall, and Joe Wetmore clean chicken for the Knights of Columbus’ 
food stand at the Madison County Fair. 
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VOLUNTEERS WANTED
The Knights are still in need of volunteers.
Do you have a few hours to help with bingo games or at the Hall in someway.?
We could use your help.  Here are a few items for you to consider.
Digital sign – more people are needed in a rotation to help maintain the digital 

sign messages in front of the building.
Security cameras – the council needs to bring a couple more people up to speed 

to ensure that the security of our building is complete.  
For both of these you’ll learn  how to update these items and then you can start 

helping independently.
Newsletter – The newsletter team could use help with a variety of tasks:  tracking 

down articles, editing articles, helping prepare the newsletter for print, preparing 
newsletters for delivery to the Parishes, and delivering them to the Parishes.  You 
could help with just one aspect and add value.

Please think and pray about this.  Your Talents will be much appreciated.

Awards & 
Salutations!

SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
We have selected, as July’s Senior Knight of the Month, a Brother Knight who 

continues to provide service and support to the church, community and our Knights 
of Columbus council. Our Brother Knight has been a steady member of the Council 
and continues to support his brother Knights through his work at the council at our 
weekly Bingo games. He attends all of the monthly meetings and often volunteers 
for various council projects.

He has continued his growth as a Catholic gentleman and recently became a 
member of the Fourth Degree. Although he has retired many years ago, and has 
put hundreds of thousands of miles behind him, he is now a driver for the worthy 
endeavors he knows are the hallmarks of the Knights of Columbus.

He never misses an opportunity to attend Sunday Mass at St. Paul, and he can 
also be seen close to the Cross of Jesus even at Daily Mass and at special services.

Physically fit and morally straight is a slogan that not only the Boy Scouts use, 
but is also the mantra by which he lives. He finds time to keep physically fit by 
putting a few rounds on the golf course every Tuesday. However, he always spends 
quality time with his family and his faithful wife Shirley. 

He is a loyal and trusted friend to his brother Knights of Columbus. He is also a 
dedicated Christian who joins his brothers every Saturday morning at local Cursillo 
meetings at St. Paul Church.

Our Brother Knight is truly an asset and it is with great pleasure that we have 
selected Ron Massey as our Senior Knight of the Month for July 2014. Congratu-
lations from Council 1580.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
We have selected as March’s Knight of the Month, a Brother Knight who con-

tinually contributes his time and talents to the Knights of Columbus.  
Our Brother Knight has been helping and leading in all of the council functions 

throughout the past year.  This Brother Knight is found before, during and after the 
major fund-raisers - the chicken dinner, the sausage dinner, the Fair, the Schweizer 
Fest, the Kirchenfest, and the Lenten fish-fry’s coordinating the various operations 
and using his talents as a leader.

He volunteers with action, quick zingers and helpful advice while organizing, 
operating and cleaning at these events.  

He has just completed the most daring, volunteered mission for the Knights of 
Columbus. He is our current immediate Past Grand Knight and is truly an asset to 
our council.

It is with the most sincere appreciation that we have selected Kent Korte as our 
Knight of the Month for July, 2014. Congratulations from the Highland Knights of 
Columbus Council 1580.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
The Family of the Month for July is awarded to a Brother Knight, and his Lady 

for their continuous service and support to St. Paul Church, our Council and the 
Highland community.

Our Brother Knight is a regular volunteer at our annual events such as the Lenten 
fish fry’s, chicken and sausage dinners, and his services are vital during set-up day 
at the Kirchenfest. He also works the food stand at the Madison County Fair. He 
is very active in the St. Paul Parish as a Eucharistic Minister, devotes his time to 
Perpetual Adoration and is a member of the Cursillo movement. Whenever there is 
service needed, you will find our Brother always willing to help out.

His Lady is a regular volunteer at the various functions of our council and the 
Ladies Auxiliary. We can find her working at the annual garage sale, Kirchenfest, 
and the Madison County Fair food stand. Her services to St. Paul Church include 
utilizing her beautiful voice as Cantor where she sings at weekly Mass and has 
participated in the Our Lady of Guadeluope Marian Prayer Service. From time to 
time she is also responsible in filling vacant time slots for Perpetual Adoration at 
St. Joseph’s Chapel on a monthly basis where both she and our Brother participate. 
His Lady is also a member of the Cursillo movement.

Our Brother has recently become a member of the Highland 4th Degree Assembly 
and is looking forward to joining the Honor Guard soon. His Lady serves as the 
current Secretary for the Highland Ladies Auxiliary.

It is with great pleasure that we have selected Don and Kathy Lohman as our 
July 2014 Family of the Month. Congratulations from Council 1580.

Ladies Auxiliary News
Wow...is it really time to buy school supplies again? 
HACSM is accepting donations of school supplies to help those for whom this 

may be a hardship.
Let’s make sure all kids have what they need when they go back to school. 

They need them NOW! Summer vacations are almost through. If you’ve taken 
the summer off from attending meetings, we hope to see you back September 2nd. 
There’s always something in the works with the Auxiliary and many opportunities 
for service, for fellowship, and for fun.  Aren’t you missing us? We miss you!

Bingo pie bakers for upcoming months are:
August Pie Providers

August 6th	 Nannette Snyder	 August 13th 	 Judy Shannon
August 20th 	Joan Riffel		  August 27th 	 Phyllis Reidelberger	

September Pie Providers
September 3rd     Paula Rehkemper	 September 10th Frances Ratermann
September 17th   Barb Rakers	 September 24th   Kaye Plocher

Annual dues of $5.00 are payable at this time. 
Please send in your payment to Rose Clarkin, Treasurer @ 50B Jason’s Pte, 

Highland; or better yet you can pay them in person when you attend our next 
meeting!  Would love to see you there!

Annual Golf Tournament To Be Held 
BREEZE - Our 22ndh Annual Golf Tournament will be held Sunday August 3rd 

at Bent Oak Golf Course here.  
Get a team together and enjoy the day.  
Entry fee is $240/team.  There is only room for 18 teams, so get your team to-

gether early.  
Prizes are: $200 first place in each flight; $100 second place for each flight; 

plus attendance prizes and a meal after the tournament.  7:15 am (Shotgun Start). 
Doughnuts and coffee at the clubhouse.  

Food and refreshments will be served at the Knights of Columbus Hall following 
the tournament. 

We will be in need of sponsors as well as workers. Don’t wait to be asked – 
volunteer.  

If you, or your company, would be willing to become a Hole Sponsor for the tour-
nament it would be greatly appreciated. The following opportunities are available.

	 Platinum Sponsor:		  $500
	 Gold Sponsor:			   $200
	 Silver Sponsor:			   $100
	 Bronze Sponsor:		  $ 50
	 Hole Sponsor:			   $ 25
We are always willing to accept any items that could be used as attendance prizes.
For more information or an entry form, contact Jerry Genteman at 618-791-3600 

or Ron Clarkin at 618-444-1005.

4th DEGREE NEWS
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OUR 
CONDOLENCES

To Brother Knight Kenneth 
Wagner on the loss of his mother, 
Veronica “Fronie” Wagner

To Brother Knight Cyril “Pete” 
Korte on the loss of his Sister, Al-
ice Luitjohan

  1 - Wayne Henze
  1 - Donald Johannes
  1 - Terrance Riffel
  1 - Toni (Gary) Stone
  1 - June Thole
  2 - Staci (David) Brown
  2 - Russell Kloss
  2 - Luke Wellen
  3 - Lu Ann (Daniel) Halloran
  3 - Vernon Korte
  3 - Colleen (Corey) Lawrence
  3 - Robert Plocher
  4 - Al Hilmes
  4 - Carol (Maurice) Kramper
  4 - Julie (Chris) La France
  4 - Jennifer (Tim) Whitten
  4 - Debra Wiesemeyer
  4 - Robert Winning
  5 - Judy (Stephen) Durbin
  5 - Homer Rusteberg
  5 - Kerri (Michael) Spies
  5 - Sylvester Warnecke
  6 - Don Tschannen
  7 - Robert Benda I
  7 - Aimee (Brant) Frey
  7 - Ronald Massey
  7 - Carl Neier
  7 - Sharon (Donald) Schmitz
  7 - Jeremy Snyder
  7 - Ted Thies
  7 - Debora (Thomas) Zobrist
  8 - Thomas Ahlmeyer
  8 - John Betscher
  8 - Peter Capalupo
  8 - Paul Ray Capelle
  8 - Rita Eilers
  8 - Kevin Grapperhaus
  8 - Gerald Potthast
  8 - Phillip Zampogna
  9 - Ruth Koehnemann
10 - Michelle (Bruce) Capelle
10 - Imy (Leon) Luber
11 - Martha Bellm
11 - Tim Eller
11 - Julianna (Ronald) Linenfelser
11 - Carol (Jerry) Prusa
11 - Mike Rongey
11 - Daniel Trost
12 - Susan (Robert) Bowman
12 - Mildred Frey
12 - Shane Gill
12 - Clarence Korte
12 - Leo Landmann
12 - Vincent Watts
13 - Kim (John) Etter
13 - Linda (Steven) Rezabek
13 - Shirley Roggenkamp
13 - Barbara Wick
14 - Helen (Gary) Gacevich
15 - Betty (Wayne) Henze
15 - Jeffrey Miller
15 - Roleen (Robert) Wessel
15 - Andrew Winkeler
16 - Debbie (Rick) Frey
17 - Brian Dillow
17 - Sandi (Donnie) Eddy

17 - Paul Hereford
17 - Julie (Brad) Jakel
17 - William Napper
17 - Francis Poettker
17 - Diane (Joseph) Reidelberger
17 - Alan Zobrist
18 - Joe Mcneish
18 - Pat (Leroy) Trame
19 - Carol (Robert) Davis
19 - Elmer Emig
19 - Steve Gall
19 - Herbert Tebbe
20 - Vincent Jakel
20 - Jerome Kuhl
20 - Leonard Landmann
21 - Lee Voss
22 - Pamela (Michael) Hartweg
22 - Douglas Hundsdorfer
22 - Herbert Korte
22 - Bradford Voss
23 - Christopher Durbin
23 - Bradley Eyman
23 - Michael Sands
25 - Paul Bohn
25 - Mary (Robert) Daiber
25 - Chris La France
25 - Jean Vosholler
26 - William Aschbacher
26 - Keith Poss
27 - John Barr
27 - Heather (Jacob) Gutzler
27 - David Michael
27 - George Whaley
28 - Delores Geiger
28 - Brenda (Keith) Korte
29 - Patrick Connelly
29 - Jean (Steve) Gall
29 - Craig Gnaedinger
30 - Theresa (Matthew) Bochantin
30 - Anthony Budde Jr
31 - Rick Aholt
31 - Clifford Gruner
31 - Kevin Hemann
31 - Joyce (Paul) Musenbrock
31 - Marianne Steiner
	

August Anniversaries
  1 - William & Rosalee Aschbacher
  2 - Chris & Julie La France
  3 - Greg & Terri Walter
  4 - James & Jennifer Schroer
  4 - Robert & Carol Davis
  5 - Stanley & Joan Wilke
  5 - Scott & Cynthia Geest
  5 - Randy & Theresa Dickman
  5 - Ely & Ashley Hadowsky
  6 - Duane & Diann Gilomen
  7 - William & Margie Duncan
  7 - Vernon & Theresa Eversgerd
  7 - Philip & Judy Hereford
  7 - Thomas & Marcy Koch
  7 - Terry & Nan Snyder
  8 - Robert & Barbara Schwarz
  8 - David & Barbara Kampwerth
10 - Larry & Phyliss Reidelberger
10 - Bruce & Michelle Capelle
10 - Michael & Shari Ammann
11 - Matthew & Theresa Bochantin
12 - Michael & Diane Kleinhoffer
12 - Jerry & Marlene Vosholler
12 - Kim & Pat White
12 - William & Sue Wilson
14 - George & Karen Whaley
14 - Randy & Ann Kleinmann
14 - Dennis & Nancy Dubach
16 - John & Elvina Gantner
17 - David & Cynthia Zobrist

August Birthdays/ Anniversaries

Only Having Insurance “Through Work” Doesn’t Work 
Do you know anyone whose 

life or career has drastically 
changed during these years of 
economic downturn? It’s very 
likely that someone in your im-
mediate or extended family or 
group of friends is facing finan-
cial uncertainty. Maybe there’s 
a possibility that you (or your 
spouse) could lose your job or 
change employers. 

Too many people have often 

relied on group term life insurance 
as their only safety net. Often, this 
insurance is an employee benefit 
provided at low or no cost. The 
existence of this coverage might 
convince someone that person-
ally-owned life insurance is not 
necessary. 

But only having “through 
work” insurance can leave you 
and your family vulnerable. Most 
group life insurance policies are 

limited in amount, which may 
be tied to salary or some other 
4504110 benchmark. These 
numbers are often capped, and 
this cap may be dangerously low 
when compared to your family’s 
actual needs. In fact, a detailed 
needs analysis that evaluates 
your specific situation, will likely 
show that any employer-provided 
coverage falls short. 

In addition, the amount of 
group insurance offered is al-
most always reduced, sometimes 
dramatically, when you retire. 
You could one day find yourself 
without coverage, and if your 
health has changed (which it will 
as you age), you might also find 
yourself unable to secure individ-
ual protection. At the very least, it 
will definitely be more expensive. 

While group life insurance 
can help, it does not replace the 
need for individually owned life 
insurance. I’ll be happy to meet 
with you and provide a no-cost 
needs analysis, so you’ll know 
exactly where you stand. 

Brent Knebel, FICF 
(618)401-7354 

Brent.Knebel@kofc.org
niemyeragency.org

18 - Kevin & Barbara Stallard
18 - Brian & Connie Ruffini
19 - Michael & Deb Lengermann
20 - Randy & Jean Von Hatten
20 - William & Lisa Straeter
24 - Duane & Carol Frey
24 - Russell & Nancy Rieke Sr.
25 - Edward & Madonna Fischer
25 - Donald & Sharon Schmitz
25 - John & Kim Etter
26 - Dennis & Kathleen Keeven
26 - Gary & Rebecka Weis
26 - Kevin & Susan Heim
26 - Lee & Janet Voss
29 - Dennis & Bonnie Tabor
29 - Anthony & Donna Budde
29 - David & Staci Brown
30 - Mark & Judy Richter
31 - John & Colleen Geismann
31 - Herbert & Linda Tebbe
31 - Roger & Lee Ann
 Landmann	

ATTENDANCE 
PRIZE

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
The name of Mark Shimer 

was drawn at the last meeting.  
Had he been present he would 
have received $280 for atten-
dance at the meeting.  Next 
month’s prize will be $290.  The 
prize increases by $10  each 
month until another member is 
present and wins.  Remember 
you must be present at the meet-
ing to be able to win. 

The membership number in 
the last newsletter belonged to 
Lee Voss.  The number was in 
the Family of the Month Article. 
Lee attended the meeting and 
told the Grand Knight that it was 
his membership number in the 
newsletter, he was awarded with 
$50 for identifying his member-
ship number in the article..

Look for your membership 
number inserted in this month’s 
Newsletter, show up at the next 
month’s meeting and identify 
yourself to the Grand Knight 
that you are the holder of that 
membership number and win 
$50.

So Who is this Grand Knight Anyway?
To the many of you who do not know me, I thought I might take a 

moment to provide you with some background information. I come 
from a family that was always on the move. I am a “cradle Catholic” 
who was born in Kalamazoo, MI; the oldest of three children in my 
family. I have a younger brother and 
sister. We lived in several cities in 
that beautiful state, then in the early 
1970’s, we moved to South Bend, 
IN. - where we remained until 1977. I 
was able to begin my high school ca-
reer at St. Joe High School in South 
Bend, however, three months into 
my freshman year we were on the 
road again heading for Springfield, 
Il. There I was able to settle down 
for the next 20 years. During those 
20 years, I attended Griffin High 
School, and went on to obtain my Bachelors of Arts Degree in 
Management from University of Illinois Springfield – then known 
as Sangamon State University. While attending college, I began a 
career in business consulting and for the past 25 years of my pro-
fessional life, I have primarily been providing consulting services 
to people who are blind and visually impaired assisting them in 
business operations, financial reporting and facility development. 
I am married to my lovely wife Janet, and between us we have 2 
children and three grandchildren.

In August of this year we will have lived in Highland for 6 
years. Before arriving in Highland, we lived in the Chicago area 
for almost 11 years. Janet and I feel like we have been truly blessed 
to have landed here and are so grateful for the many friends we 
have met. We very much consider this home and hope to stay here 
for a very long time.

Throughout my entire life I have always been in or around the 
Knights of Columbus. My earliest memories of family include 
reunions held at local Council 708 in Niles, Mi. Christmas and 
summer parties were held at the Council due to the large number 
of extended family members, (my father was the youngest of 15 
children). Each of his brothers and sisters had large families as 
well. My father and every one of my Uncles is a member of the 
Knights of Columbus and several of them have been Grand Knights 
who served multiple terms. I have been an active member of the 
Knights of Columbus for over 23 years. I look forward to meeting 
more council members and their families over the next two years 
and beyond. My heartfelt gratitude goes out to all of you for your 
participation in making this council the best it can be. May the 
toughest days that lie ahead in this council be no worse than the 
happiest days of its’ past.

Vivat Jesus!                                                     
  Joe Wetmore, 
Grand Knight
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Knight Time Singers Perform At Highland Home

Knight Time Singers	
The Pioneer/ By Bill Napper

The Knight Time Singers enjoy enter-
taining at the Highland Home on Mon-
day evening, July 21. The group sings 
at a different facility each month. Ear-
lier in the month, they had the honor of 
performing at the Relay For Life event 
held at the Korte Recreation Center. 
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September 2014

From 
The Editors

Please send us your ideas, or articles 
and they will appear in the next Newsletter.  
Please email your article.

We have changed the process of getting the 
newsletter to you.  Please check your parish 
bulletin or the back of your church for our 
current newsletter.  The Newsletter is also 
available online at http://www.highlandkc.
org/kc/Newsletters.asp . 

Please update us with your new email, cell 
phone, or postal address changes.  If you use 
a cell phone as your primary phone service 
please let us know your number so we can 
update our records.  Please call the hall at 
654-9049 and advise your phone number.  

If you have an email address send an 
e-mail to our email address knights@high-
landkc.org  so we can add your address to 
our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website 
at www.highlandkc.org.  

Herb Durbin, 
Chris Chalfant, 

Bill Napper
Newsletter Editors

Ideas and Suggestions 
As you’ve probably heard, their is no 

“I” in teamwork. 
Teamwork is what gets programs com-

pleted and makes a positive impact on the 
Church and the community.

So, we are asking for our fellow mem-
bers as well as our fellow Christians to 
send us ideas that we may be able to im-
plement to make our Knights of Colum-
bus Council better than ever.

Your idea may concern the newsletter, 
a particular need that someone or some 
organization may have or maybe you just 
want to comment on a program!

Let us know what you think so that we 
may serve our Church and our community 
as Christ commands us to  do everyday.

Peace
William “Bill” Napper

Deputy Grand Knight

Deputy Grand 
Knight Notes

Villa St. James
7 P.M.

Legacy Place
7 P.M.


